MINUTES for January 17, 2025
BOARD of CHEROKEE COUNTY COMMISSIONERS’
CHEROKEE COUNTY, KANSAS

CONVENE

Chair Myra Carlisle Frazier called the regular session of the Cherokee County Board of Commissioners (the Board), to order
at 8:30 a.m. on Friday, January 17, 2025, in Commission Room, #109 of the Cherokee County Courthouse located at 110 W
Maple St., Columbus, Kansas. County Commissioner Myra Carlisle Frazier opened the meeting with prayer followed by the
Pledge of Allegiance. Commissioners Cory Moates, Jack Garner, Myra Frazier, County Clerk Rebecca Brassart, County
Counselor Jake Conard, taxpayer Roger Draeger and taxpayer Dr. Brian Ipson were present.

APPROVAL of PAYROLL
Commissioner Moates motioned to approve the payroll as presented. Commissioner Garner seconded the motion. The motion
passed unanimously.

APPROVAL of PAYABLES
Commissioner Moates motioned to approve the payables as presented. Commissioner Frazier seconded the motion. The
motion passed unanimously.

DESTRUCTION of SIGNATURE STAMPS

County Clerk Rebecca Brassart requested that the Board approve the destruction of signature stamps for former county clerks
Kyle Rennie and Rodney Edmondson. Commissioner Moates motioned to approve the destruction of signature stamps for
former county clerks Kyle Rennie and Rodney Edmondson. Commissioner Garner seconded the motion. The motion passed
unanimously.

ROAD VACATE
Taxpayers Roger Draeger and Dr. Brian Ipson came before to request vacating a road in Roseland that has never been used
as aroad. The Board stated that they will have county counselor Jake Conard work the vacate.

COURSE G0402

Emergency Manager Matt Haviland came before the Board to discuss a course on incident command that he would like for
the Board to set in on. When asked how long the course would take, he explained that it would be around 3 hours long.
Commissioner Frazier stated that in the event of a disaster that she would not be the one out in the field and didn’t feel the
course would benefit her. Commissioner Moates already has set through numerous incident command courses and didn’t feel
that it would benefit him. Commissioner Frazier asked Matt if he felt that he could give an overview of the class in possibly 20-
30 minutes. He stated he could try. Commissioner Frazier asked him to put together a 20-minute presentation for the Board
in the future.

ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Frazier made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Moates seconded the motion. The motion passed
unanimously.

ATTEST: Resolved and ordered this 27th day of January 2025.
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